Dear [name of MP],
I am writing to express my concern as a resident in your constituency regarding the recent proposals by the Canal & River Trust (CRT) to raise boat licence fees above inflation for the next 5 years and introduce a surcharge for boaters without a permanent mooring.
It's troubling to see the potential impact of these proposals on our diverse and vibrant canal community. Many individuals who call the waterways their home prefer a nomadic lifestyle, enjoying the freedom to move from place to place without the constraints of a permanent mooring. However, the CRT's plan appears to unfairly disadvantage this group, making it harder for them to continue living on the waterways.
Moreover, as a community, we benefit from the presence of these boaters. Their unique way of life attracts visitors to the canal and river network, adding to the charm of our local area. Additionally, the itinerant boating community contributes to the safety of towpaths, acting as passive security, as witnesses, and discouraging criminal activity.
The proposed fee hikes come at a time when essential facilities for both boaters and residents, such as water, toilets, waste disposal and rubbish facilities, are being reduced. Furthermore, the overall condition of the canals is deteriorating, with leaky or broken locks, the need for dredging in some areas, the removal of dog waste bins, and declining towpath maintenance. It seems irresponsible for the CRT to increase fees while the quality of service is substandard and worsening each year.
The recent expenditure of £250,000 to enforce extensive “no mooring” areas in so-called 'safety zones' on the River Lea raises questions about the CRT's priorities. While claiming a lack of funding, they are simultaneously spending significant amounts on actions that seem to target the boating community. It creates a sense of frustration among residents, questioning the transparency and fairness of CRT's decisions.
As a charitable organisation, the CRT's mission is to promote sustainable development and improve the conditions of life in socially and economically disadvantaged communities in the vicinity of inland waterways. The proposed fee increases and surcharges appear to contradict this mission, as they disproportionately affect economically disadvantaged members of the boating community.
I understand the need for the CRT to maintain revenue streams, but these proposals seem to disproportionately impact a specific group of boaters. A more equitable approach, such as a modest increase across all boat licences, could achieve the necessary revenue without unfairly burdening a particular community.
I kindly request your assistance in engaging with the CRT to reconsider these proposals. The canal network belongs to all residents, and it is crucial to ensure that any changes are fair and considerate of the diverse groups that call it home.
I appreciate your attention to this matter and look forward to your reply.
Yours sincerely, [Your name]
